Board of Supervisors Meeting April 20, 2017

Opening: Chairman Elston opened the meeting on Thursday, April 20, 2017 at 8:15 A.M.

<u>Roll Call:</u> In attendance were supervisors, Gary C. Elston, and Nelson R. Beam. Others present were Frank Newhams, Zoning Officer, Bryan Kulakowsky, Engineer, Laura Johnson, Ray Banach, Ron Cummings, and Ivan Wolf.

- Mr. Kulakowsky asked if there were any questions regarding the April 12, 2017 letter from Cedarville Engineering. Ms. Wolf said there weren't any questions and a response letter from Sunoco Logistics had been prepared and was waiting for signatures.
- Mr. Kulakowsky asked for a copy of the Mariner 2 plans to be submitted to the township Ms.
 Wolf stated that three sets of plans had been delivered to the Yerkes office with the understanding that one set would be given to West Nantmeal Township. She will have another set delivered to the township.
- Mr. Kulakowsky asked to attend training to visit the pipeline and Mr. Banach will coordinate
 with Mr. Kulakowsky the week of May 1. There will be three from Cedarville that would be
 trained for inspection for the E & S setup in the township. Cedarville would only inspect if a
 complaint was made or if there was a rain event to determine that the E & S did not fail.
- Mr. Elston stated that there was a problem with water runoff during the last rain event. Mr.
 Banach advised that only a survey crew had been on-site on Yoder Road and work had not yet
 commenced.
- Kristin Camp reviewed the Yerkes Associates non E & S Impact Review and determined that there are 8 items that affect the township. These include:
 - 1) Highway Occupancy Permits (HOP)
 - 2) Traffic control plans
 - 3) Boring schedule and traffic control for boring schedule
 - 4) How soon after the first line will the second line be installed? Mr. Banach responded within 60 days.
- Notice will be needed when there is a stream crossing as they will be working around the clock.
- Board of Supervisors will address a resolution for blanket noise relief at the May 8, 2017 meeting. Mr. Kulakowsky asked Sunoco to provide a proposed schedule to present at this meeting.
- Regarding Section 6 of Noise Ordinance #97, the board of supervisors can grant a temporary
 permit for relief from this ordinance to allow work to proceed outside of normal work hours.
 The township will need to check with Kristin Camp to see if a resolution is needed. At this time,
 work is permitted from 7 A.M. to 8 P.M. Monday through Friday and 9 A.M. to 6 P.M. on
 Saturday and Sunday. Mr. Kulakowsky advised that they may proceed with work during these
 hours until the temporary permit is granted.

- Ms. Johnson asked about the driveway permits that are set to expire on April 21, 2017. Mr. Newhams noted that he had new permits for her today.
- Mr. Elston expressed appreciation of the cooperation of Sunoco Logistics with West Nantmeal Township and its residents.
- In response to a question as to how long it will take to complete the project in West Nantmeal Township, Mr. Banach stated that it will take approximately nine months to go through the township with an estimated completion date of May/June, 2018.

Adjournment: With no further business to discuss, adjournment took place at 8:50 A.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah M. Kolpak, Secretary